




 

College of Engineering 
Room 2610, Engineering Hall • 1415 Engineering Drive • Madison, Wisconsin 53706 

July 9, 2024 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Commitment for the 2024 SMART Grant Program: City of Madison 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  
I am writing on behalf of the University of Wisconsin – Madison Traffic Operations and Safety 
(TOPS) Laboratory which is a key stakeholder in the Park Street corridor project. We commit to 
working with the City of Madison on their project – Putting People First: Improving Vulnerable 
Roadway Users Safety through Proactive and Predictive Smart City Technologies. 
To support the project and its partners, the University of Wisconsin – Madison TOPS lab commits 
to the following: 

• Work closely with City of Madison staff and other partners to engage residents along the 
corridor to improve the outcomes of the project and ensure its efforts are equitable beneficial 
to all roadway users on the corridor. 

• Provide technical assistance to the project team to improve the project’s outcomes and the 
likelihood of successfully scaling the project’s applications to other roadways in Madison and 
Wisconsin. 

This commitment is new, specific, and measurable in the following ways: 
• UW TOPS Lab has been a partner on the Park Street Smart Corridor since its creation. This 

project will revitalize the corridor with new technologies and applications that will both 
showcase emerging connected vehicle technologies and focus on solving an important and 
timely issue for the University’s students and employees and community at large. 

• This project engages a cross-discipline collection of faculty and staff to provide 
complementary solutions to address this complex issue. 

• The project team will engage our University partners as key stakeholders on the corridor to 
aid in the development and testing of the team’s applications. 

Please give this 2024 SMART Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer 
any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at (608) 265-1882 or 
danoyce@wisc.edu. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
David A. Noyce, Ph.D., P.E., F. ASCE, F.ITE 
Arthur F. Hawnn Professor, Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering 
Executive Associate Dean, College of Engineering 
Director, Traffic Operations and Safety Laboratory 



 

 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary 
4822 Madison Yards Way, S903 
Madison, WI 53705 

Governor Tony Evers 
Secretary Craig Thompson 
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July 2, 2024 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT) 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Commitment for FY 2024 SMART Grant Program: City of Madison  
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT), which is 
responsible for planning, building, and maintaining Wisconsin’s highways. Park Street in 
Madison, which is included in this proposal, is partially part of the US 151 system. The City of 
Madison and WisDOT have joint jurisdiction over Park Street from Regent Street to US 12. We 
commit to working with the City of Madison on their project – Putting People First: Improving 
Vulnerable Roadway Users Safety through Proactive and Predictive Smart City Technologies. 
 
To support the project and its partners, the Wisconsin Department of Transportation commits to 
the following: 

• Providing technical assistance and advice to the project team as a key stakeholder to 
improve the project’s outcomes and the likelihood of successfully scaling the project’s 
applications to other roadways in Madison and Wisconsin. 
 

• Modifying policy, if needed and appropriate, to allow the prototyping of the project’s 
applications on public highways in Wisconsin. 

 
• Provide independent evaluation of the long-term benefits of the project applications. 

 
This commitment is new, specific, and measurable in the following ways: 

• As the entity responsible for Wisconsin highways, including US 151, WisDOT has a key 
stake in ensuring the project’s applications are appropriate and successful in reducing 
the chance of traffic conflicts for vulnerable road users on the State’s public roadways. 
 

• WisDOT has been a partner on the Park Street Smart Corridor since its creation in 2018. 
This project will revitalize the corridor with new technologies and applications that will 
both showcase emerging connected vehicle technologies and focus on solving a current 
issue that is at the heart of the Department’s mission to develop a safe and efficient 
transportation system. 

 
• The Department will reduce barriers for experimentation and scaling these technologies 

to make the most and fastest use of their application in the State. 
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I support the City of Madison’s application for the funding of Putting People First: Improving 
Vulnerable Roadway Users Safety through Proactive and Predictive Smart City Technologies 
project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. Please give this FY 2024 SMART Discretionary Grant proposal your full 
consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be 
reached at 608-266-1114 or DOTExec@dot.wi.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Craig Thompson 
Secretary 
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